
September 21, 2023 

Ms. Monica R. Valentine 
Executive Director 
Federal Accounting Standards Advisory Board 
441 G Street, NW, Suite 1155 
Washington, DC 20548 

Dear Ms. Valentine: 

The Greater Washington Society of Certified Public Accountants (GWSCPA) Federal Issues and Standards 
Committee (FISC) appreciates the opportunity to provide comments on the Federal Accounting Standards Advisory 
Board’s (FASAB or “the Board”) Exposure Draft (ED) of the proposed Statement of Federal Financial Accounting 
Standards (SFFAS), Omnibus Amendments, Amending Statements of Federal Financial Accounting Standards 38, 
49, and Technical Bulletin 2011-1. 

The GWSCPA consists of approximately 3,300 members, and the FISC includes nearly 20 GWSCPA members 
who are active in financial management, accounting, and auditing in the Federal sector.  We sincerely appreciate 
the opportunity by the Board to share our views. 

Our responses to the ED questions are listed below. 

Q1.   SFFAS 38, Accounting for Federal Oil and Gas Resources, requires the value of the federal government’s 
estimated petroleum royalties from the production of federal oil and gas proved reserves be reported as 
required supplementary information (RSI) in a schedule of estimated federal oil and gas petroleum royalties 
by the component entity that is responsible for collecting royalties. TB 2011-1, Accounting for Federal 
Natural Resources Other than Oil and Gas, applies the reporting requirements in SFFAS 38 to federal 
natural resources other than oil and gas and requires reporting as RSI the value of the federal government’s 
estimated royalties and other revenue from federal natural resources that are (1) under lease, contract, or 
other long-term agreement and (2) reasonably estimable as of the reporting date. It was the Board’s intent 
when issuing SFFAS 38 and TB 2011-1 that the information required would eventually transition from 
presentation as RSI to basic information after three years. The Board is now proposing that the information 
required in SFFAS 38 and TB 2011-1 continue to be reported as RSI. Please refer to basis for conclusions 
paragraphs A1-A15. 

Do you agree, partially agree, or disagree with the Board’s decision? Please provide the rationale for 
your answer.  

A1. The FISC agrees with the Board’s decision for the reasons stated in the ED.  
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Q2.   The Board proposes removing the “where available” exception in paragraph 24b of SFFAS 49, Public-
Private Partnerships: Disclosure Requirements. The Board intended for paragraph 24b to allow exclusion 
of the amounts of non-federal partner funding in situations where such information was not available. The 
Board proposes revising SFFAS 49 to require disclosure of the amounts of non-federal partner funding in 
all circumstances and to avoid potential misapplication of paragraph 24b to the amounts of federal funding 
and other cash flow disclosure requirements. Please refer to basis for conclusions paragraphs A16-A19. 

Do you agree, partially agree, or disagree with the Board’s proposal to remove the exception in 
paragraph 24b? Please provide the rationale for your answer. 

 
A2. The FISC agrees with the Board’s proposal to remove the exception in paragraph 24b for the reasons stated 

in the ED. 
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